Bedford South SAC Meeting – Tuesday 8th November 2022 at 6:00 pm (virtual)

Attendance
Helen Healy (Principal)				Erik Lang
Shauna Boudreau (Vice Principal)			Imran Akhtar Khan
Shelley Bembridge					Sarah Rushworth (Chair)
Adil Saiyed						Wenjing Wang				

Sarah Rushworth (SR) opened the meeting and extended welcome to all. There were some technical difficulties with Microsoft Teams at the beginning of the meeting and these will be rectified for future virtual meetings.

Apologies
Zainab Abidali (community representative) sent her apologies, however had voiced by email her intent to attend future meeting. SR noted this was the third consecutive meeting she was unable to attend and according to the by-laws has been considering to vacated her seat on the SAC. The SAC members discussed whether to uphold the by-laws of the SAC and also whether it would be possible to recruit more community members. Shelly Bembridge (SB) mentioned she knew a couple of local people who may be interested in representing the community on the SAC. It was agreed that SB would approach these members. The SAC voted to uphold the by-laws on attendance at meetings. SR is to feedback to Zainab on this decision. 

Administrative Report.
Helen Healy (HH) presented the Administrative Report. She started with the SSP (Student Success Plan) goals of Math, Literacy and Student Wellbeing. These are key area which the school work towards through their curriculum. There is a monthly SSP meeting with teachers to ensure these goals of fluency in these areas are met. The literacy goal remains to have all children reading at appropriate grade level. There has been no major change since the last meeting on these goals.

There will be two PD days on December 1st and 2md which will focus on Math and Literacy.
The School photos have started to be delivered home to students and the feedback from parents has been positive.

There will be a Remembrance Day assembly on Thursday 10th November. This will be the first major assembly of the year. IT is being organise by Tilak Aurora. There will be representative from the military and also Kelly Reagan will attend. There is limited seating but the assembly has been opened up to parents to attend as well.

November 21 is an assessment and evaluation day at school. There is a planned Bingo night on November 24th and there will be another 50/50 Raffle as well. Poinsettas and wreaths are now on sale. Report cards will go out on November 29th.

Wish Lists
SB sent around the wish lists from teachers. It was a lengthy lists with many requests. The amount of items requested totalled $14828.59. There were some high priced items requested from EAL which included ipads. SR mentioned that a lot of money was spent on tablets last year and the request for $6905.50 for these items would exceed the entire SAC budget for this year alone. There was also requests for PE equipment to replace existing equipment. IT was agreed that this did not really meet spending guidelines (as per the SAC handbook) given the guidelines were for new items to enrich the SSP (Student success plan) not to replace new for old equipment which really falls under school remit and budget. Imran Khan (IK) raised the query how were funds going to be allocated between year groups. It was acknowledged there were a lot of multiple requests and that the list would now need paring down and each individual request looking at. SR will do this and send a revised list to all SAC members to look at and to take note of any particular teacher feedback to ensure equity of funds.

Finances
HH noted that currently School is still yet to receive this years grant from HRCE, however it should be coming soon. As soon as funds arrive then school can start purchasing items from the wish list.. 

SAC Letter of Agreement and By-Laws

SR noted that each SAC has a letter of agreement with the Department of Education and Early Child Development. This letter outlines the responsibilities and commitments of the SAC and the Halifax Regional Centre for Education. Our current letter was last updated June 2020 by the last Chair, Anna Neumann. There is now a new Chair, new committee and new structure of the SAC in place. It was agreed that the letter of agreement and by-laws should be updated to reflect this. As part of the current Letter of Agreement it mentioned that there could be three community representative. All agreed it would be good to have a greater community presence as currently the SAC had one member who has now vacated her post.  The SAC will look at recruiting more community members.
SR will make amendments to the Letter of Agreement and send it out to all SAC members for feedback and agreement.

Any Other Business
Broad Street Boundaries.
HH mentioned the new proposed boundaries for the Broad St school are live for feedback. HH suggested that parent member raise awareness of this and encourage feedback on the boundaries. There will be further consultation meeting on this.

SR also highlighted there was an SAC Chairs and Principal meeting at Sackville School on November 29th which she is attending. She will feedback on this at the next meeting in January.

Southgate Drive entrance
HH also mentioned there were new works going on at the Southgate Drive entrance to the school. The gate at the entrance has now been removed. There are also proposals to turn this area into a drop off area. The maintenance of the area and the path is divided between school, HRCE and HRM. It remains to be seen how this will work in the Winter with snow. There are also concerns about the crosswalk and the safety of children in this area. There is no confirmation of a cross guard for this area as of yet either.

SR ended the meeting by thanking everyone for their attendance and wished all the best for Christmas and the New Year.

Next meeting- IN PERSON -Tuesday January 10th 2023 at 6:00pm (will switch to virtual if weather an issue!)
